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Parking Enforcement Cameras installed by Council 
 

12th June 2020 
 
Dear parents, carers and children 
 
It's taken more than 8 years to get to this point but we're finally there !! The attached 
images show the Parking Enforcement Cameras that the Local Authority have just installed 
on Nithdale Road and Plum Lane. More cameras are being installed on Genesta Road to 
cover outside the main entrance and the Astro playground entrance where additional  
yellow zig-zags are being painted. 
 
Apart from being a big step forward in trying to make the roads around the school safer and 
the air cleaner, I wanted to make all parents and carers aware that if you park illegally then 
you will simply get a ticket sent to you by the council – you will be fined and there will be 
photo & video evidence. Any questions should be directed to Greenwich Council who will be 
operating the system.   
 
The parking enforcement cameras will be watching at ALL times. I’d therefore ask that as we 
begin to reopen the school to all Year 5 and Year 6 pupils, everyone parks legally and away 
from the school. A short walk must be preferable to an expensive parking fine. 
 
The vast majority of Year 5 parents have already confirmed that their children will be 
returning to school on Monday 22nd June. We will be contacting Year 6 parents this week to 
confirm that your children will also be returning on Monday 6th July.  
 
I’ll be sending out some extra information (including short videos of the school 
environment) for parents of Year 5 & Year 6 pupils. Hopefully this will reassure you that the 
school is a safe place for your children. We’re all looking forward to seeing you again soon.  
 
Regards 

 
Richard Slade  
Headteacher 

 
 

 


